
SEC NEWS DIGEST

Issue 99-34 February 22, 1999 

COMMISSION ANNOUNCEMENTS 

ORDER ISSUED SUSPENDING TRADING IN THE SECURITIES OF GOLDEN MOUNTAIN,
INC. AND METRO MATCH, INC. 

The Commission announced the temporary suspension, pursuant to 
Section 12(k) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, of 
over-the-counter trading of the securities of Golden Mountain, Inc. 
(Golden Mountain) and Metro Match, Inc. (Metro Match) of Los 
Angeles, California and Las Vegas, Nevada, respectively, at 9:30 
a.m. EST on February 22, 1999, and terminating at 11:59 p.m. EST on 
March 5, 1999. 

The Commission's Order of Suspension of Trading arose from concerns 
that there was a lack of current, adequate and accurate information 
regarding the securities of Golden Mountain and Metro Match. 
Questions have been raised about the adequacy and accuracy of 
publicly disseminated information concerning, among other things,
the business prospects of each entity and the identity of the 
persons in control of the operations of each entity. The Commission 
recognizes the assistance provided by the National Association of 
Securities Dealers in this matter. (ReI. 34-41077 Golden 
Mountain, Inc.; ReI. 34-41078 - Metro Match, Inc.) 

COMMISSION MEETINGS 

CHANGE IN THE MEETING: DELETION 

The following item was not considered at the closed meeting held on 
Thursday, February 18, 1999, at 11:00 a.m.: Formal order of 
investigation. 

Commissioner Carey, as duty officer, determined that Commission 
business required the above change and that no earlier notice 
thereof was possible. 

At times, changes in Commission priorities require alterations in 
the scheduling of meeting items. For further information and to 
ascertain what, if any, matters have been added, deleted o~ 
postponed, please contact: The Office of the Secretary (202)
942-7070. 



INVESTMENT COMPANY ACT RELEASES 

OLD MUTUAL SOUTH AFRICA EQUITY TRUST 

An order has been issued under Section 8 (f) of the Investment 
Company Act declaring that Old Mutual South Africa Equity Trust has 
ceased to be an investment company. (Rel. IC-2369B - February l7) 

MORGAN STANLEY DEAN WITTER VARIABLE INVESTMENT SERIES 

A notice has been issued giving interested persons until March 12,
1999, to request a hearing on an application filed by Morgan Stanley 
Dean Witter Variable Investment Series seeking an order exempting it 
from the provisions of Section 17(a) of the Investment Company Act 
to the extent necessary to permit the reorganization of its Capital
Appreciation Portfolio into its Equity Portfolio. (Rel. IC-23699 -
February 18) 

THE VICTORY PORTFOLIOS, ET AL. 

An order has been issued on an application filed by The Victory
Portfolios, et al. under Section 17(d) of the Investment Company Act 
and under Rule 17d-1 under the Act. The order permits The Victory
Portfolios to deposit uninvested cash balances in joint accounts 
investing in short-term investments, and permits Key Trust Company
of Ohio, N.A. to accept fees for acting as securities lending agent. 
(Rel. IC-23700 - February 19) 

HARTFORD LIFE AND ANNUITY INSURANCE COMPANY, ET AL. 

A notice has been issued giving interested persons until March 16,
1999, to request a hearing on an amended and restated application
filed by Hartford Life and Annuity Insurance Company, ICMG 
Registered Variable Life Separate Account One and Hartford Life and 
Annuity Insurance Company Separate Account Six (together with ICMG 
Registered Variable Life Separate Account One, the Accounts). The 
application seeks an order pursuant to Section 26(b) of the 
Investment Company Act that would permit the Accounts to substitute 
shares of the Bond Portfolio,. Diversified Equity Portfolio,
Diversified Mid Cap Portfolio, Large Cap Growth Portfolio and MidCap 
Value Portfolio of One Group Investment Trust for shares of the Bond 
Fund, Growth and Value Fund, Mid Cap Opportunity Fund, Growth Fund 
and Intrinsic Value Fund of Pegasus Variable Fund currently held by
the Accounts. The amended and restated application also seeks an 
exemption under Section 17(b) of the Act exempting related 
transactions from Section 17 (a) of the Act. (Rel. IC-23701 
February 19) 
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SELF-REGULATORY ORGANIZATIONS 

APPROVAL OF PROPOSED RULE CHANGES 

The Commission approved a proposed rule change by the New York Stock 
Exchange (SR-NYSE-98-48) permanently approving a pilot program
amending paragraph 902.02 of the Exchange's Listed Company Manual to 
reduce listing fees for amalgamations. Publication of the order is 
expected in the Federal Register during the week of February 22. 
(ReI. 34-41054) 

The Commission approved a proposed rule change by the New York Stock 
Exchange (SR-NYSE-98-40) permanently approving a pilot program
amending paragraph 902.02 of the NYSE's Listed Company Manual to 
reduce initial listing fees under certain circumstances. The order 
will be published in the Federal Register during the week of 
February 22. (ReI. 34-41055) 

The Commission has approved a proposed rule change filed by The 
Depository Trust Company (SR-DTC-98-13). The rule change
establishes certain conditions that if met would allow DTC to 
collect the difference between a participant's required fund deposit 

ordinary share) from listing and registration on the New York Stock 

and its 
monthly. 

actual fund deposit
(ReI. 34-41067) 

within two business days instead of 

WITHDRAWALS GRANTED 

An 
to 

order has been issued granting the 
withdraw its American Depositary 

application of Tadiran Limited 
Shares (each representing one 

Exchange. (ReI. 34-41068) 

An order has been issued granting the application of The Petersen 
Companies, Inc. to withdraw its Class A Common Stock, $0.01 Par 
Value, from listing and registration on the New York Stock Exchange.
(ReI. 34-41070) 

DELI STINGS GRANTED 

An order has been issued granting the application of the New York 
Stock Exchanqe to strike from listing and registration Coastal 
Physician Group, Inc., Common Stock, $0.01 Par Value. (ReI. 34-
41069) 

RECENT 8K FILINGS
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Form 8-K lS used by companles to flle current reports on the followlng events 

Item 1 Changes In Control of Reglstrant


ItelT'2 ACqulsltlon or D1Sposltlon of Assets


Itell'3 Bankruptcy or Recelvershlp.


Item 4 Changes ln Reglstrant's Certlfying Accountant.


Item 5 Other Materlally Important Events.


Item 6. Reslgnatlons of Reglstrant's Dlrectors


Item 7 Flnanclal Statements and ExhlbltS.


Item 8 Change ln Flscal Year.


Item 9 Regulatlon S Offerlngs.


The followlng companles have flIed 8-K reports for the date lnd1cated and/or amendments to 8-K reports preVlous]y


flIed, respondlng to the ltem(s) of the form spec1f1ed 8-K reports may be obtalned 1n person or by wrltlng to the


Commlss1on's PubllC Reference Branch at 450 Flfth Street, N.W., Wash1ngton, D.C 20549 or at the follow1ng e-mall box


address. cpub Lac xnf o @ sec> In most cases, t has anf ormat.aon lS also available on the Comnuss i on 's webs i t e


<www sec gov>. 

STATE 8K ITEM NO. 

NAME OF ISSUER CODE 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 DATE 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------
ALLSTATE CORP DE X X 02/12/99 

ALTEON INC /DE
AMERICAN AIRLINES INC 

DE 

DE X 

X 02/09/99 

02/19/99 

AMERUS LIFE HOLDINGS INC IA X 02/15/99 

AMR CORP DE X 02/19/99 

ARCADIA RECEIVABLES FINANCE CORP DE X X 02/05/99 

ARCADIA RECEIVABLES FINANCE CORP DE X X 02/05/99 

ARCADIA RECEIVABLES FINANCE CORP DE X X 82/05/99 

ARCADIA RECEIVABLES FINANCE CORP DE X X 02/05/99 

ARCADIA RECEIVABLES FINANCE CORP DE X X 02/05/99 

ARCHIBALD CANDY CORP IL X 12/07/98 AMEND 

AT HOME CORP DE X 01/14/99 AMEND 

AT HOME CORP DE X X 01/19/99 

B&G FOODS INC DE X X 02/05/99 

BANDAG INC IA X X 02/18/99 

BANKNORTH 

BIOSOURCE 

GROUP INC /NEW/ /DE/ 

INTERNATIONAL INC 

DE 

DE 

X 

X 

01/31/99 

12/09/98 AMEND 

BOSTON LIFE SCIENCES 

CELLPRO INCORPORATED 

INC /DE DE 

DE X 

X X 02/16/99 

02/19/99 

CENTERTRUST RETAIL PROPERTIES INC MD X X 02/19/99 

CHASE MORTGAGE FINANCE CORP DE X X 02/18/99 AMEND 

CHASE MORTGAGE FINANCE CORP 

COCA COLA BOTTLING CO CONSOLIDATED 
DE 

DE 

X 

X 
X 02/19/99 

01/15/99 

/DE/ 

COMMODORE HOLDINGS LTD X X 02/19/99 

CONTINENTAL CHOICE CARE INC NJ X X 02/05/99 

COURTYARD BY MARRIOTT II LIMITED PA DE X 02/12/99 

RTNERSHIP /DE/
CURATIVE HEALTH SERVICES INC 

DARLING INTERNATIONAL INC 

DESTRON FEARING CORP /DE/ 

DIVOT GOLF CORP 

DOCUMENTUM INC 

MN 

DE 

DE 

DE 

DE 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

02/18/99 

02/09/99 

02/10/99 

02/17/99 

02/03/99 

DYNAMICWEB ENTERPRISES INC 

EXCALIBUR TECHNOLOGIES CORP 

EXECUSTAY CORP 

EXEL LTD 

FARMER MAC MORTGAGE SECURITIES 

FILENES BASEMENT CORP 

FINET HOLDINGS CORP 

FIRST MIDWEST BANCORP INC 

CORP 

NJ 

DE 

MD 

DE 

MA 

DE 

DE 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

02/09/99 

02/19/99 

02/17 /99 

02/15/99 

02/19/99 

02/12/99 

02/19/99 

02/18/99 
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STATE 8K ITEM NO. 

NN4E OF ISSUER CODE 1 2 3 4 5 6 789 DATE CC»4MENT 

GENERAL AUTOMATION INC 

GENUS INC 

GIGA INFORMATION GROUP INC 

GILLETTE CO 

GMAC COMMERCIAL MORTGAGE SECURITIES 

INC 

DE 

CA 

DE 

DE 

DE X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

12/31/98
02/16/99 

02/17/99 

02/18/99 

02/09/99 

GOODRICH B F CO 

GOODYS FAMILY CLOTHING INC /TN 

GRIFFIN REAL ESTATE FUND V 

HARLEY DAVIDSON INC 

HERSHEY FOODS CORP 

IFR SYSTEMS INC 

IMPAC MORTGAGE HOLDINGS INC 

IMSCO INC /MA/
INTERNATIONAL BARTER CORP 

KANSAS CITY POWER & LIGHT CO 

KORN FERRY INTERNATIONAL 

LANDS END INC 

LOCAL FINANCIAL CORP /NV
MECH FINANCIAL INC 

MEDIAONE GROUP INC 

MENTOR GRAPHICS CORP 

MESSAGEMEDIA INC 

METEOR INDUSTRIES INC 

MICROAGE INC /DE/ 

MOHAWK INDUSTRIES INC 

NY 

TN 

MN 

WI 

DE 

DE 

MD 

DE 

NV 

MO 

CA 

DE 

DE 

CT 

DE 

OR 

DE 

CO 

DE 

DE 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

x 
X 

X 

X 

X 

x 
x 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

x 

02/17/99
02/16/99 

02/12/99 

02/18/99 

01/28/99 

02/19/99 

02/11/99 

09/09/99
11/24/98
02/19/99 

02/10/99 

01/13/99 

02/04/99 

02/18/99 

12/31/98
02/10/99 

12/09/98 AMEND 

02/12/99 

01/28/99 

02/19/99 

MONARCH DENTAL CORP 

MYERS INDUSTRIES INC 

NAC RE CORP 

NATIONAL ADVERTISING GROUP INC 

DE 

OH 

DE 

FL 

X 

x 

x 
x x 

x 
x 
x 

02/08/99 

02/04/99
02/15(99 

02/17/99 

NATIONWIDE HEALTH PROPERTIES INC 

NATURAL HEALTH TRENDS CORP 

NEW FRONTIER MEDIA INC /CO/ 

NEXTEL INTERNATIONAL INC 

NISSAN AUTO RECEIVABLES CORP /DE
NORTH ARKANSAS BANCSHARES INC 

NORTHERN TRUST CORP 

NORWEST ASSET SECURITIES CORP 

OEA INC /DE/ 

PERKINS FAMILY RESTAURANTS LP 

PNC BANK CORP 

PRESIDENTIAL LIFE CORP 

PRIME BANCORP INC /PA 

RESOURCE AMERICA INC 

RESPIRONICS INC 

RESTAURANT CO 

MD 

FL 

CO 

WA 

DE 

TN 

DE 

DE 

DE 

DE 

PA 

DE 

PA 

DE 

DE 

DE 

X 

X 

X 

x 

X 

X 

X 
X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 
X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

02/18/99
02/19/99 

02/16/99 

02/19/99 

01/31/99
01/28/99 AMEND 

02/16/99 

02/19/99 

02/19/99 

02/04/99 

02/16/99
02/18/99 

02/17/98 

02/04/99 

02/05(99 

02/04/99 

SAKS INC 

SEARS CREDIT ACCOUNT MASTER TRUST I 

TN 

IL 

X 

X 

X 02/17/99 

02/19/99 

I 

SEARS ROEBUCK & CO NY X 02/19/99 

SFW HOLDING CORP 

SHOPPERS FOOD WAREHOUSE CORP 

DE 

DE 

X 

X 

X 

X 

02/08/99 AMEND 

02/08/99 AMEND 

STAGE STORES INC 

STAR TELECOMMUNICATIONS INC 

STRYKER CORP 

SUPERIOR BANK FSB 

TELETRAK ADVANCED TECHNOLOGY SYSTEM 

DE 

DE 

MI 

IL 

DE 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

02/19/99 

02/04/99 

12/31/98 AMEND
02/19/99 

11/18/98 

S INC 

TEMPLE INLAND INC 

THEGLOBE COM INC 

U S ENVIRONMENTAL INC 

DE 

DE 

DE X 

X 

X X 

02/19/99 

02/16/99 

01/15/99 

NEWS DIGEST, February 22, 1999 5 



STATE 8K ITEM NO. 

NAME OF ISSUER CODE 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 DATE CXM4ENT 

---~----------------------------------------------------------------------
UNIFIED FINANCIAL SERVICES 

UNIMED PHARMACEUTICALS INC 

INC DE 

DE 

X X 

X 

X 

X 

12/17/98 

02/19/99 

AMEND 

UNION PLANTERS MORTGAGE FINANCE COR DE X 02/19/99 

P 

UNIONBANCAL CORP CA X X 02/11/99 

UNITED 

UNITED 

RENTALS 

RENTALS 

INC /DE 

NORTH AMERICA INC 

DE 

DE 

X 

X 

02/17/99 

02/17/99 

US WATS INC NY X 02/19/99 

VERMILION 

VERMILION 

BANCORP 

BANCORP 

INC 

INC 

DE 

DE 

X 

X 

03/31/99 

03/31/99 

VISKASE 

WESTERN 

COMPANIES INC 

PENNSYLVANIA ADVENTURE CAPI 

DE 

X 

X 02/04/99 

12/31/98 

TAL FUND 

WESTFIELD AMERICA INC MO X X 08/12/98 

WHAT A WORLD INC/DE/
WORLDWATER CORP 

DE 

NV 

X 

X 

X 02/04/99 

02/19/99 AMEND 

ZIFF DAVIS INC DE X X 02/04/99 

3D IMAGE TECHNOLOGY INC /GA/ DE X 02/19/99 
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